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ADMIN GROUP
Notes of Meeting held at “The Heath on Thursday  18 July, 2024 at 7 pm
PRESENT		Philip Dowd
			Stephanie Osborne
			Mike Smith
			Kathy Thornett
			Mike Bundock
			Shaun Russell

APOLOGIES		Helen Capstick		
Laura Mulley
			Brenda Smith

1.	VENUES  FOR  TALKS

The Group discussed the recent  “Southern Water” Talk and our use for the first time of The Soul Café at The Methodist Church in Dibden Purlieu.  The price for this venue is in line with others we use ie £30 for 2 hours.  It was felt to be a good size, easy to access with ease of use of Kitchen also.  The Church Warden, Mark,  was friendly and obliging.  However, there is a lack of Car Parking at the actual venue, possibly only enough for the Speaker and one other.  Posters and information will need to make people aware of this and suggest possible use of Oak Road Car Park.  It was agreed that we would attempt to book this venue for the next Talk on Monday 30 September , from  Bea Udal Smith from NFDC Environment Centre on  “Woodburning…….burn less, burn cleaner, burn better!” 
She has sent a “template” for a Poster and Shaun will look at incorporating WaterCAN info and venue details for circulation locally.

Mike Smith is looking into Insurance Cover for our use of Village Halls and will report back.

There is also the possibility of using a Hall at Cornerstone and Mike is looking at options there.

2	FUTURE TALKS	

Lucie Mann has offered to give a talk on “Plastic Recycling” and we are trying to arrange a date with her.  In the meantime she has also offered us a visit to her new Aquaponics, etc  facility at Boldre and again a date is being finalised….possibly l3th August in the day or early evening.

Philip mentioned that a tour of the “Community Orchard” at Marchwood might be of interest also.

A useful contact is Eddie Holtham at Holbury Conservation Area, who might also be able to advise on use of volunteers etc  at the Heatherstone Avenue “Horseshoe Green”  where it is hoped that again Schools can be invited to plant bulbs.
                
It was agreed that it is important for us to send information on our talks to other local Climate groups in the area.


3	WATER  TESTING  KITS

The Group would like to purchase some Seawater Testing Kits from Citizen Science which could monitor nitrates, phosphates and e-coli.  This would help us to monitor at times eg after Sept when Env. Agency do not always test “Bathing Water”.  We could perhaps match our monitoring with the weather and contact Southern Water and ask for their responses if we have concerns.

4.	SEAGRASS

The Group received some notes on meetings with the Parish Council and BMT in Hythe regarding the possibility of creating a “Seagrass” area off the shore at Hythe.    NB. (CONFIDENTIAL at present)
This is an interesting project and further research is obviously needed, including what funds might be available.  If it can be shown that by creating this then in time less protection could be needed eg Shore Road, Hythe.  The Parish Council view was tentative but they feel they need to know more.

BMT have already involved one expert but Shaun felt that others really need to be consulted to get a variety of views. Shaun has seen an area in Wales (10 hectares) where this has happened and has contacts with the groups involved.  He also has a contact at the National Oceanography Centre in Southampton and will try to make enquiries about their knowledge in this area. Such experts might be able to tell us as about other projects and contacts we could make as well as whether the proposed site in Hythe might be suitable.

Philip  stressed that the Environment Agency will need to be involved early on and obviously in decisions……they also are not keen on “piecemeal” projects but take a broader view.  The County Council is supposed to play a role in coastal projects and he will try to find which County Councillor may be the “lead” in this area.

It is also likely that The Wildlife Trust will want to be involved.  In fact, not much is known about marine wildlife along our area of the coast.  At the Lepe Open Day last year there was a lot of interest and people on the stand with a good deal of knowledge.

If this is something that as a Group we are keen to progress then we need to get the public on board….  The best way to do this, it is felt, is to show people where this has been done elsewhere and what research has been done.




